
 

   

       Ardlethan Central School 

NEWSLETTER  
 

     ISSUE 8 WEEK 3 TERM 2            12 May 2022 
 

 



 

Page 2 

 

 

From the Principal... 
Cross Country & Athletics Carnival 
It has been a busy couple of weeks with the running of our major athletics carnivals.  A 
massive thank you to Jess Sloan for her organisation and running of both these events.  
Jess commits a lot of hours outside of school time to ensure the smooth running on 
the day.  The positive atmosphere and the enthusiasm of everyone involved, including 
our parents and volunteers, reminds you of why these types of days are so important 
to our school community.  Thank you to those families and friends who took the time 
to come along and support their children and the school, and who help make these 
carnivals such a success. 
 
Variety Bash 
Our P&C are currently doing some incredible work, planning and preparing to feed 
over 300 people when the 2022 Variety Bash drives into Ardlethan next Wednesday.  
Ably supported by Tas and her Food Tech students, the P&C will be providing lunch for 
the ‘bashers’ when they pitstop at Ardlethan Football Ground.  Our students will be 
meeting and greeting the drivers between 11am and 2pm, and Ardlethan community 
members are invited to join us for the occasion. 

 
NAPLAN 
This week students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 participate in the annual National Assessment 
Program—Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN).  NAPLAN tests assess student progress 
in writing, reading, conventions of language (spelling, grammar, punctuation) and 
numeracy. 

 
Photo of the Week 
Mikayla (Year 12) supporting Sarah (Year 2) at last Friday’s athletics carnival.  This photo 
highlights why ACS is such a wonderful place to work. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As always, if you have any questions or queries please give me a call at the School. 

Grant Lloyd 
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Easter Egg Colouring Competition Winners 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kindy—Ayla; Year 1—Ava; Year 2—Allie; Year 3—Camilla; Year 4—Jaxon;  
Year 5—Zahli; Year 6—Indilee; Year 7—Kacey; Year 8—Chloe;  

Year 9—Hayley; Year 10—Summah; Year 11—Emma 



K/1/2 Athletics Carnival Writing 

K/1/2 did some writing about our Athletics Carnival. 

 

Sienna 
on Friday it was the Athletics Carnival.  I loved Shot Put and 200m running. 

|My favourite was Long Jump. 

 

Jamie— 
In the Long Jump I jumped 2 metres. 

 

Riley T 
On Friday we had the Athletics Carnival.  The 800m was cool. 

I liked the end of it.  It was big but it didn’t waste all my energy. 

 

Shyla 
On Friday I entered the relays and I loved it because I won.  Yithan won. 

 

Jayden O 
I did a big jump. 

 

Jesse 
I did really well at Shot Put.  I am good at Long Jump. 

 

Sophie 
At Athletics I liked Shot Put. 

 

Sean 
On Friday I went in Shot Put and came 3rd. 

 

Eric 
At the Athletics Carnival I like the running races. 
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Merit Awards 
K/1 
K Hunter for improvement in InitiaLit—Mrs Minchin 
1 Jamie for improvement in InitiaLit—Mrs Minchin 
 Sienna for working well in maths—Mrs Minchin 

5/6 
5 Nitara for effort and dedication in writing—Ms Chen 
6 Josh for effort and dedication in writing—Ms Chen 
 Indilee for effort and dedication in writing—Ms Chen; and being helpful—Ms McLean 

7/8 

7 Kacey for effort and dedication in English—Ms Chen 

9/10 

9 Toby for excellence in science—Mr Hesketh 
10 Jayden for effort and dedication in history—Ms Chen 
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K/1 Mother’s Day Craft 
 

Ardlethan Sports News 
 
Athletics Carnival Ongoing Events 

Events that were unable to be held on the day of the athletics carnival will be 
completed during sports and PDHPE classes and results will be announced upon 
completion. 

 

Do you want to receive these Newsletters by Email?  

If you do, send an email to the school at:  ardlethan-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

with your email address and it will be emailed to you every fortnight 
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Ardlethan Central School P&C 
 

 

 

 

 

 

NSW Variety Bash 2022 

Ardlethan Central School P&C are excited to announce that Ardlethan Central School will be 

hosting the Variety Club Bash on Wednesday 18th May at the Ardlethan Recreation Ground 

between 11pm and 2pm. 

We would love to see as many members of the community come along and support this exciting 

event.  We also wish to advise all residents that there will be increased traffic in town during 

these hours. 

If any community members wish to help out we are looking for donations of cakes or other baked 

goods as our school will be benefitting financially from this visit. 

If you have any further questions or can help with preparations please contact a member of the 

committee listed below. 

 

New Committee Members 

Ardlethan Central School P&C held their AGM on Monday 2 May and would like to announce 

that the new committee members are: 

President:   Jade McTavish 

Vice President:  Danielle Garrett 

Secretary:   Jo anne Percy 

Treasurer:   Janet Popple 

Uniforms:   Fiona Minchin 

Canteen:   Jade McTavish 

 

Expressions of Interest, Debutante Ball 

Ardlethan Central School P&C are looking for expressions of interest for the Debutante Ball.  

Date will be confirmed at the next P&C Meeting on 6 June 2022. 

Please contact Suzanne Lucas on 0429 191 501 
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PLEASE LABEL YOUR CHILD’S 
UNIFORM ITEMS 

 

Please ensure that all students’ school clothes, 
including hats, are labelled clearly so any lost 
items can be returned to their rightful owners. 

A white out pen or laundry marker works well. 

 

 NO PARENTS/CARERS ARE ALLOWED ON 
SCHOOL GROUNDS SOLELY FOR CHILD  

PICK UP/DROP OFF REASONS. 

Please pick your children up outside the Bygoo Street gate. 

If there is ANY variation to regular end of day transport 
arrangements for students the  

School MUST be notified by the Parent/Carer. 
Preferably by 2:45pm but no later than 3:00pm  

 

 

Please phone the school on 6978 2046 to advise of any 
variations. 

Second Hand Uniform Items—Available on request at Office 
 

Hats       $5 

Tracksuit Pants    $3 

Tracksuit Pants – new with tags $10 

Jackets      $5 

Jumpers      $3 

Polo       $2 

Sports Bags     $3 



THE KELPIE’S BARK 

COMMUNITY NEWS               12—25 May 2022 

Attention Community Advertisers: If you do not wish 
your articles/advertisements or name, phone number, etc  
to be published on the school website please contact the  
school by telephone or email. 

FUN FACTS: 

Wombats can 

run as fast as 

a human and a 

group of 

wombats are 

called a 

wisdom! 

 

 

 

 

Will be held in Ardlethan 
Sunday 29 May 2022 

If any community members would like to help 
with the collection on Sunday 29 May, or for 
further information, please contact Elizabeth 
on 0410 103 085 

Donations may be left at: 

• Ardlethan Newsagency with Tanya; 

• Ardlethan Post Office with Reckell; or 

• Ardlethan Central School with Elizabeth. 

 
ALL donations are fully tax deductible 
Receipts will be issued 

Thank you for your kind donation,  
it is greatly appreciated. 

 
 

 34 Ariah Street 
Monday to Friday:  8.30am—5.30pm 

Saturday:  8.30am —12.00 noon 

Sunday—CLOSED 

Fresh Produce/Groceries 
Delicatessen/Cooked Chooks 

Phone 6978 2171 

Save the Date 

Ardlethan Can Assist 

Cuppa for Cancer 

21st October 2022 

Join us for morning tea as we celebrate 30 
years of helping cancer sufferers in our district. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ardlethan Can Assist Meeting Dates 2022 

19 May 
14 July 

8 September 
11 November 

10am at Ariah 62—All welcome 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ARDLETHAN MUSIC CLUB 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

JUNE 6 2022 at 1PM 

LONDON HOTEL/MOTEL 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Please forward advertisements/articles for the Ardlethan Central School Newsletter  
and/or the Kelpie’s Bark to:  ardlethan-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Please type Newsletter Article in Subject Line.  Closing time for advertisements/
articles is 3.00pm Monday.  Term 2 closing dates are 23 May, 6 and 20 June.  

Late articles will be put in the next newsletter 

 
10-20 May NAPLAN Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 

16 May School Photos 

18 May Variety Bash—Ardlethan recreation ground 

19 May Can Assist Meeting—Ariah 62 at 10am 

23 May Australian Dental Health Van at school 

25 May National Simultaneous Storytime 

27 May Zone Primary and Secondary Cross Country 

29 May Red Shield Appeal—10:00am to 12 noon 

What’s Happening—May 2022 

Fortnightly Funny… 

“Why won’t crabs share?” 

 

“Because they’re shellfish” 


